
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  
 

    
   

   
 

    
  

    
  

     
 

 
 

 
  

  
     

     
 

    
  

  
     

 
 

    
 

 
    

     
 

 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                                                                           

 
 

 

 
     
 

                 
                   

    
           

 

  
  

  
 
 

     

 

    

  

' ' MERTON 
LONDON BOROUGH 

MERTON COUNCIL 

Proposed waiting restrictions (double yellow lines) 
Station Road 

Cllr Stephen Alambritis MBE Implementation 
Cabinet Member for Transport 

ay 2024 

Dear Occupant, 

This leaflet is to update you on the outcome of the statutory consultation carried out between 14th 

December 2023 and 12th January 2024 on the proposals to introduce at any time waiting restrictions 
(double yellow lines) in Station Road. 

The statutory consultation resulted in 5 objections against. The representations along with officer’s 
recommendations were reported to the Cabinet Member for Transport on 16 arch 2024. After careful 
consideration, it has been agreed to implement the proposed restrictions. Please see plan overleaf. 

The report and the decision sheet can be viewed on the Council’s website 
www.merton.gov.uk/wrstationrd 

What happens next. 
The final Traffic Management Order which allows the proposed scheme to be implemented and 
administered will be published in the London Gazette and the local newspaper shortly. Notices will also 
be placed on lamp columns along Station Road. It is anticipated that the waiting restrictions will come 
into operation on 22nd June 2024. 

The approved restrictions will be implemented by F M Conway Ltd starting from 22nd June 2024 and will 
all be completed within 2 days (weather permitting). Work will be carried out between 8am and 4.30pm. 
To allow the works to be carried out as quickly as possible, temporary parking restrictions will be 
introduced. “No Parking” cones or marking on the carriageway and signs will be in placed to indicate the 
areas where parking would be prohibited. 

Notices and cones or marking on the carriageway will be placed in your road 12 – 24hrs prior to work 
being undertaken. 

We are conscious of the inconvenience and the disruption that these works may cause and will 
endeavour to keep the impact to a minimum. We apologise in advance for any inconvenience that may 
be caused by these works.  

For further information regarding the works, you may contact Merton Council, Paul Atie 020 8545 3337 

Lower Morden Ward Councillors 
(Contact details of Ward Councillors are provided for information purposes only) 

Cllr Eleanor Cox eleanor.cox@merton.gov.uk 
Cllr Sally Kelly sally.kenny@merton.gov.uk 
Cllr James Williscroft james.williscroft@merton.gov.uk 

Cllr Stephen Alambritis MBE, Cabinet Member for Transport stephen.alambritis@merton.gov.uk 

http://www.merton.gov.uk/wrstationrd
mailto:eleanor.cox@merton.gov.uk
mailto:sally.kenny@merton.gov.uk
mailto:james.williscroft@merton.gov.uk
mailto:stephen.alambritis@merton.gov.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


